

Ford Motor Company Livonia Transmission Plant 36200 Plymouth Road Livonia, Michigan 48150

March 14, 2016

Re: Update on Ford Livonia Transmission Plant Groundwater Testing Project

Dear Property Owner/Resident:

As follow-up to our February 8 meeting at the Livonia Transmission Plant, we wanted to provide you with an update on the underground water testing in the neighborhood.

As you know, we have been drilling temporary borings in street right-of-ways to identify where vinyl chloride migration stops east of the Livonia Transmission Plant. We have now completed the initial phase of sampling and of all of the results shown on **Figure 1**, only two locations require follow-up investigation.

All information and samples collected to date show no health risk to residents and there is **no impact to your home's drinking water**. We found two borings with levels above the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality's criterion for drinking water at 2 parts-per-billion (ppb).

- HPT-80, located at the north end of Boston Post Street, had levels of 9 ppb 12-15 feet below ground, and
- HPT-97, located just north of the west end of Standish Street, had levels of 3 ppb 16-19 feet below ground.

We continue to work closely with the City of Livonia and MDEQ on this project. Both parties are aware of our findings and our plan to continue testing near both locations as shown on **Figure 2** and then assess and communicate next steps.

If you have questions, please call our toll-free number at 1-844-511-1002 or send an email to info@FordLivoniaBostonBeaconProject.com.

We will continue to keep you informed about our work. Please visit our website, www.FordLivoniaBostonBeaconProject.com, to stay up-to-date on the latest information about the project.

Best,

Robert "Bob" A. Groden, Plant Manager

Ford Motor Company – Livonia Transmission Plant

Then a. Groden

Attachments: Figure 1 and Figure 2

•



















